MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 5TH SEPTEMBER 2019 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Fred Hartwell, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Reg Holmes; Ann Frost; Jackie Kellett; Trevor Tipple; Mal Howlett; Paul Austin, clerk; Brendon Bernard, district councillor; John Hodkinson, footpaths officer; and 6 members of the public.

OPEN FORUM FOR PUBLIC

Fred Hartwell explained some changes had been made to the agenda to comply with legislation. The open forum was for members of the public to raise issues. John Hodkinson raised the subject of the Community Litter Pick. This would be held from 10.00 a.m. to 12.00 p.m. on Saturday 19th October with snack refreshments provided afterwards. 

1. OPEN MEETING, APOLOGIES, APPROVALS FOR ABSCENCE, AND DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no apologies. Fred Hartwell declared a personal interest for Item 5. Mens Shed. 

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING These were read out by Fred Hartwell. Acceptance proposed by R Holmes and approved. 
3. POLICE MATTERS

P.C. Stephen Baines had stated there would be no motoring speed enforcement in Broome unless the parish council used the speed awareness machine and then analysed the data to see if there were any locations where speed was a proven problem. Fred Hartwell would write to the Norfolk Police complaining that despite the increase in council tax there was no police attention in Broome in return.

Brendon Bernard reported that thefts had taken place in Ditchingham from outbuildings.

4. STANDING ORDERS; CLERK'S CONTRACT, TAXATION AND PENSIONS

A model contract of employment had been downloaded from the county association of local councils which the clerk was willing to sign. F Hartwell explained there was concern the that current regulations were not being complied with regarding the clerk's pay arrangements. The clerk would contact the customs and revenue to start ensuring the law was being complied with. 

5. MENS SHED
As voted on at the previous meeting a letter had been sent to the mens shed cancelling the permission for them to erect an extension at the village hall. In reply a letter had been received expressing dismay at the decision; and the view that as permission had been considered binding, recompense for costs would be sought were the decision maintained. 

A representative of the mens shed attended the meeting and the situation was explained. An e-mail consultation of councillors would decide a response to the letter.

6. VILLAGE HALL SEWAGE
For the time being the sewage was not being forced up onto the surface. Hazel Middlemiss was organising fundraising efforts, including applying to the lottery.

7. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 4 JULY 2019
a. Adventure Playground. The meeting with Imon Site would take place shortly and work would include clearing the site of weeds, thistles and nettles for the spring. The play area bank account balance had been paid into the parish council's account.



b. Traffic Problems. The sign for the Yarmouth Road bend had been repaired and Christine Kramer reported the situation at Bungay House was better. The county council had been asked to cut back the verge at the by-pass junction and replace the bollard on the traffic island. It was also reported that the hedge along Yarmouth Road on the heath side had grown into the road, and Anglian Water's hedge at the sewage treatment plant was blocking the pavement.


c. Other. 
Effigy of Christ. The deposit £2000 had been re-imbursed. Because of the extensive work involved the repairs were unlikely to be completed for a couple of months.

Bus Cutbacks. First were willing to have a meeting once the holiday period was over so this would take place shortly.
VE Day 75th Anniversary. Fred Hartwell and Trevor Tipple would try and organise a committee to plan the event.
        John Hodkinson reported the Loddon Road – Rectory Road footpath was still blocked at the

        Rectory Road end.  
8. CORRESPONDENCE

  a.   County & District Councillor Reports. Brendon Bernard reported provision for homelessness

        was being improved and that the new Norfolk plan expected an 18% population growth in

        twenty years – mainly older people.



 

  b.   Other. Nothing to report.
9. PLANNING

a. Land Adjacent to 39 Yarmouth Road – 
Diversion of part of footpath. Permission for diversion of the footpath had been given with just some loose ends to tie up for it to be official.


b. Marsh Land Rear of 184 Yarmouth Road. Livestock were now again grazing on the marsh land.

c. Land to the Rear of 181 and 183 Yarmouth Road – Erection of two storey dwelling and all associated works. This revised application was recommended for refusal for the same reason – problems of access. However the planning officer had stated that while refusal was likely to be confirmed, a plan for a one and a half storey building was likely to be viewed favourably.

d. 186 Yarmouth Road – Change of use of land to residential curtilage. The planning officer recommended a smaller area of land was involved and agreed extra time for a possible amendment.
e. Bridge House, Yarmouth Road – Change of use of land to residential and erection of an outbuilding ancillary (retrospective). As recommended approval was given.

f. Other. Land West of Yarmouth Road. This was the site for nine new homes. Reg Holmes had noticed the latest version showed one had access onto Yarmouth Road with no provision for turning in the driveway. It was not understood why the county council transport dept. would approve of such a dangerous driveway layout.
10. ACCOUNTS
  a.    Bank Balances.     

      Current Account 





  £7835.76
         Savings Account





  £1171.53







              
  £9007.29

      Ring Fenced for Play Area




  £2244.89

  b.    Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.
  c.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Friends of Broome Adventure Playground £1644.89 – transfer of play 



area account





South Norfolk Council £20 – community litter pick





Barclays Bank £0.58 – interest

      Payments made

Chq 100914 CNC Building Control £168 – building regulations for 



village hall sewer
  

         Payments authorised      Chq 100915 Fred Hartwell £36 – travel to training course





Chq 100916 Tas Valley Fire £94.80 – extinguisher service





Chq 100917 Paul Austin £427.83 – salary for July to September





Chq 100918 Age UK Norfolk £50 – donation   
  



Preceding proposed by M Howlett and approved.
  d.    Precept 2020/21. It was agreed this would probably have to be raised for 2020/21 given the

         increased need for expenditure, in particular the village hall mains sewage.

11. BUSINESS FOR NEXT MEETING

There being nothing raised at this stage the meeting closed at 9.15 P.M.

12. DATES OF NEXT MEETING – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursday 7 November (small meeting room) 2019.



